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Vilsack signs historic Medicaid reform 
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DES MOINES -- Gov. Tom Vilsack signed into law an unprecedented reform of the state's Medicaid program Thursday, an overhaul that will make scores more Iowans eligible for health care coverage under the program.

Iowa is the first in the nation to attempt such reforms, and state officials are optimistic the changes to the health care program for the poor and disabled will be successful.

"This is extraordinarily unique," Vilsack said. "It is cutting edge, and it is all about providing opportunity for quality health care to Iowans." 

Vilsack was joined by state officials, lawmakers who helped pass the landmark legislation and members of Iowa's health care industry.

Around 30,000 more Iowans would qualify for Medicaid, and a new effort would be placed on preventative health measures to reduce smoking and obesity.

Close to 290,000 Iowans, or 1 in 10, are currently enrolled in the program and wouldn't see changes to their benefits because of the reforms.

State officials were forced to take a look at the program when they faced a loss of close to $65 million each year in federal funding, as officials cracked down on an accounting practice used by Iowa and other states to qualify for more federal dollars.

To keep from losing that money, the reforms would qualify Iowans getting health care at state expense for Medicaid. That would mean a share of the cost for their care would picked up by the federal government.

Vilsack said the new program will help take some of the burden of charity care off Iowa hospitals and clinics that provide it.

"It's ultimately about maintaining the quality of life that we are so proud of in this state, and separates this state from so many states," Vilsack said.

The new category of enrollees could have income levels of up to 200 percent of the poverty level, and they would make medical co-payments and pay premiums based on their ability to pay.

After their first year, they would be eligible for health savings accounts and would be able to keep any unspent money at the end of the year, an incentive to keep health care costs down.

New Medicaid patients could also get a personal health assessment, one of the reform measures aimed at disease prevention.

Vilsack said the Medicaid reforms will be a legacy of the 2005 legislative session.

Rep. Danny Carroll, R-Grinnell, who led Medicaid reform efforts in the Iowa House, said the task brought many hours of labor for an idea that earned strong bipartisan support.

"After all the work, it's kind of hard to believe it's all behind us now," Carroll said at the bill signing ceremony.

State Rep. Dwayne Alons, R-Hull, said he likes that the new Medicaid reforms place an emphasis on disease prevention.

"I think we ought to be emphasizing that all across our society, and I do see signs that people are thinking just curing something isn't the answer; we have to have a lifelong commitment to prevention," Alons said.
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